110 Lorne St. S

Chapleau, Ontario

P.O. Box 670

P0M 1K0

Telephone (705) 864-0111

Fax (705) 864-1962

E-mail chec@onlink.net
February 23, 2015

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary, Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor

P. O. Box 2319

Toronto, Ontario

M4P 1E4

Re:  Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation 2016 Cost of Service Application – Deferral Request

 
Dear Ms. Walli:


Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation (Chapleau PUC) is scheduled to file a Cost of Service 

application for 2016 rates effective May 1, 2016; however, Chapleau PUC requests a one year 

deferral.

Chapleau is in the process of developing our Distribution System Plan and a long-term Asset 

Management Plan.  Under review will be system reliability and power quality, asset condition and 

end of life profile, low voltage charges and system energy losses currently at 6.54%.  In this regard,

consideration is being given to a significant investment in a 25 kV conversion and re-conductor.  Further

we are assessing the recent guidance from the OEB in January 2015 where loss reduction programs

(distribution efficiency) may be recovered via rate base.  Lastly, as you are aware, there are

uncertainties in the distribution sector at present specifically related to sector rationalization.  This last

piece does not significantly impact good utility practices however our Board has asked that we at least

consider the implications.

As a result, it will take time to fully consider and evaluate all options and Chapleau PUC believes that

deferring the rate rebasing application will be in the best interest of customers and enhance the quality

of the next Cost of Service application and does not foresee any problem with the addition of one year

under the IRM process.

Chapleau PUC therefore respectfully request that the Board consider and approve this request.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Marita Morin

Secretary Treasurer

